

BOARD OF HEALTH September 7, 2021

The meeting was in Room 9 of the Town hall and was called to order at 5:30 p.m. Present were Dr. Dan King, Dr. Jane Williams and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. Our next regularly scheduled meeting is on September 21, 2021.

The Board reviewed the most recent food inspection reports.

The Tobacco Control Agent will be present at a future meeting. The Director wanted all members present to officially welcome him.

Department Business

Private Well regulations

The Director presented to the members the latest draft. The only comments that the Board will discuss at the public hearing will be the effective dates for the moratorium. The regulations will reflect this and be presented to the Board at the continued public hearing on September 21, 2021.

Coronavirus update

The Director updated the Board that there are currently 96 active positives in Town. 39 are breakthrough cases of fully vaccinated individuals. Most cases are being presented as families. Cases are coming from gatherings and travel. The schools are wearing masks under the DESE guidance. The Director will monitor the trends and report back at the September 21, 2021 meeting.

Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health

Dr. Williams motioned to adjourn at 6:00 p.m., voted 2-0.